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DPW stated that they currently have an adequate level of staffing of Parking Control 
Officers (PCO’s) 
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DPW noted that school zone flasher exceptions are not explained by a systemic 
problem, but by unique issues that occur in different flashers. 
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EMS noted that though their collections are only up by $170K YTD over 2014, their 
newest collection vendor, Intermedix has increased YTD collections by $1.2M over the 
same period in 2014. 
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OPA and EMS expressed interest in exploring the mix of EMS clients, in terms of 
residents vs. visitors to the city. 
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Revenue noted that they are focusing more on mini-audits in 2015, which allows them 
to perform a larger volume of shorter audits, rather than a smaller number of more 
comprehensive audits. 
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Revenue noted that they have seen early success in the issuance of summonses to 
business owners, yielding $540K since the beginning of May. OPA noted that Revenue 
collections could be an opportunity to experiment with the effects of using different 
language in yielding differences in collection rates. 
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Finance noted that the high YTD property tax revenue is largely explained by an uptick 
in 2015 prepayments in addition to 2014 taxes. 
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Finance noted that it has issued an RFP in an effort to facilitate collection on 
delinquent sanitation fees, and also mentioned the opportunity to ramp up 
cooperation with the Sewerage & Water Board, so the relatively flat trend could 
potentially shift in the coming months. 
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Risk Management noted that the increase in workers compensation payments this 
year has been due in large part to existing claims, rather than by an uptick in new 
claims. 
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Risk Management noted that though they are paying out more to workers comp 
claimants, they have been able to substantially increase collections from third-parties 
who were deemed at fault in accidents involving City vehicles. 
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The City Economist theorized that the decline in new workers comp claims could be at 
least partially driven by the dwindling police force, which accounts for a plurality of 
workers comp claims every year.  However, the decline in Fire Department claims could 
likely be to better practices, rather than a change in staffing or fire call levels. 
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Benefits Administration noted that the increase in health benefits payments is driven 
by the ramping up of the City’s Wellness program over the past year and a half, which 
has resulted in increased usage of health care facilities by City employees.  They were 
advised by consultants that the City should expect another year of increased costs 
before they stabilize, as similar programs have typically experienced rising costs for the 
subsequent 2-3 years following implementation. 
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The substantial increase in fuel usage for Council over the corresponding 2014 period 
may be explained by Council receiving new SUVs this year.  It’s expected that many 
departments, particularly Public Works should expect to see increased fuel usage later 
in the year as they continue to deploy more vehicles following a large number of 
vehicle orders in the first half of 2015. 
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The increase in the District Attorney usage is due to a mistake in the bill sent by 
Entergy, which erroneously reported the KWH, resulting in a bill increase of 
approximately $129K compared to the same month in 2014.  The City has contacted 
Entergy, who will make the needed adjustments in the bill.  
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